

Home Office: 2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304
Shreveport, Louisiana 71105

Phone: (318) 686-9380 • E-mail: mitcenter@bellsouth.net



Vol. 353

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

August 2022

"The Spirit of the Lord GOD is upon me, Because the LORD anointed me To bring good news to the humble; He has sent me to bind up the brokenhearted, To proclaim release to captives And freedom to prisoners; Isa 61:1

But He was pierced for our offenses, He was crushed for our wrongdoings; The punishment for our well-being was laid upon Him, And by His wounds we are healed. Isa 53:5

And they brought to Him a paralyzed man lying on a stretcher. And seeing their faith, Jesus said to the man who was paralyzed, "Take courage, son; your sins are forgiven." ... 6 But so that you may know that the Son of Man has authority on earth to forgive sins"—then He *said to the paralyzed man, "Get up, pick up your stretcher and go home." Mat 9:2,6

Our God is the Lord God Almighty. Jesus is our Healer, Savior, Deliverer, and Lord. During Jesus' ministry here on earth, he did innumerable miracles, signs, wonders, bringing blessing, hope, and life to those He encountered. These things spoke of Who He was, and of the Purpose of His coming to earth, to bring about the greatest healing any person can ever have: the eternal healing of our soul! Salvation, forgiveness of sins, the Presence of God in our lives, and the promise of our lives in His Presence for all Eternity, it is truly as the Lord told Moses "I am the Lord your Healer".



Now, we are blessed to be His children, Christians (Christ-Like), His ambassadors, and He has blessed us with His Message of Eternal healing, the Gospel of Salvation in Jesus Christ, and whoever believes in Him has eternal life. So we go in His Name, sharing His love and by grace, imitating (although often poorly) His great example. We have seen this picture once again through the medical evangelistic ministries. As God is allowing our US groups to come once again and serve with us here at MITC, they were a great blessing helping with temporal healing, giving medical treatment

and consults, but also giving out the promise of the eternal healing in and by the Work of our Lord Jesus.

Broadmoor Baptist Church was again powerfully used to accomplish this purpose, and their medical personnel led by **Drs. Rozeman, Carrier, and Smith,** went to 9 different locations and held medical clinics during the week. Some of the clinics

were in the mountain villages, others in towns, and also here at the MITC campus. All the clinics were well attended, as the need for medical help is great. The Lord blessed each place with freedom to preach and share of the Love and salvation in Jesus. Many of you know that medical missions have been a part of the MITC mission since the











beginning of the ministry back in 1956 when my Dad, Dr. John Hall, started coming with medical help and treated and gave medicines and the Gospel throughout the mountains here in southern Mexico. We are blessed to see the Lord continuing to use this "way" of communicating his truth and grace among us until now. Pray that the medical mission ministry will be able to continue for many more years in the future by the grace of God. The Broadmoor team from Shreveport, also had a group of excellent translators, led by pastor **Danny Hernandez** (MITC alumni), and his family, and a number of the members of Broadmoor Español where he serves. All this mission outreach from Broadmoor was coordinated by Missions Pastor **Blaine Chartier** who was a great blessing both as he helped plan and then actually in leading the group coming with his wife and kids, all seeking to serve the Lord Jesus and share His love and Gospel.

The **Vacation Bible School** here on campus was up and running once again! It was a blessing to see the children from the neighborhood come and learn the Scriptures and particularly about the "First Kings of Israel", which was the program for this year. Most of these children are from non-believing households that were contacted and invited during our medical clinic the week before. God blessed this activity supervised by Alfredo Arce, (MITC staff member in charge of the Children Ministries here at MITC) and all the 2nd and 3rd year Bible School students. Working alongside our Mexican team we had **Kara Landis**, and a youth group from Bible Chapel and Truth Community churches from Cincinnati; Kara and her helpers have been an essential part of this children's ministry for many years, helping with the skits, games, refreshment, and taking care of the "little ones". Coming with Kara (actually leading the group) was her dad **Pastor Kevin Landis** of Bible Chapel of Delhi Hills, and **Dr. Dane Logan** (mission dentist and Board Member) of Truth Community both brethren are veterans of many mission trips here to Cordoba, and they have great servant hearts. This team also helped us with the construction project enlarging Jimmy and Leslie's house, they helped laying brick, pouring concrete were a great help to advance with this much needed addition for this staff family. We were blessed by the preaching of Pastor Kevin and are thankful for his faithful ministry to us through the years.





Titus Burgner was our summer intern this year, working with the different teams that came down, going on mission trips with our students and staff, helping our Bible Students with their chores and responsibilities, at the same time he continued learning Spanish which he started several trips ago. We thank the Lord for this young man and pray that the Lord will continue to use and bless him.

We were also blessed to have my brother Mark Hall and his wife







Melanie and his church, Grace Baptist from Evans, GA. They came and continued to help us with the ongoing work projects, and children ministries, and visiting churches in the region. They were also a part of a double team along with Community Harvest Baptist led by Pastor Danny Giltner, together these two groups helped us staff our Summer Youth Camp which was great to see going once again, after being canceled several years because of the pandemic. Many young lives were deeply impacted by the Gospel messages preached by our dear friend Bill Britt, with many feeling called to serve the Lord in full time ministry. The youth camp is run by our third year students, who are the counselors/teachers for the youth that attend, and is directed by our MITC staff member **Jimmy**. The theme of the camp was "A New Genesis" emphasizing how our Lord is the Creator in Genesis and Who makes us new creatures by His grace and Work. Praise the Lord for this special timer here on campus.

We are very grateful to see these outreach ministries functioning once again, by the grace of God. It is exciting to see the Lord working in us, and through us. Of course the greatest work is His eternal healing of our hearts, allowing us to know Him and love Him and praise Him.









Thank you so much for participating with us through your prayers and support. May the Lord bless you and continue to use us together for His honor and glory, and for the blessing of many others.

By His grace,





mitcenter.org

Memorials and Honorariums • August

In Memory of: From: In Honor of: From:

Dr. John Hall	Betty Baxley
Dr. John Hall	Dr. & Mrs. Joel Johnson
Larry Rowe	Kelly Green-Byram
Larry Rowe	The Esther Sunday School Class
	Summer Grove Baptist Church
Larry Rowe	Mary Talbot
Larry Rowe	Barbara Ann Rowe
Larry Rowe	Greg & Debbie Robinson
Linda Pearson	Robert Pearson

Mark Webb	William Keesler
The McNeer's, Happy AnniversaryJim & Susan McNeer	
Jim & Susan McNeer,	
Happy Anniversary	. David & Ruth Bryant
John Powell & Scott Wilson,	
Happy Birthday	Jim & Susan McNeer



ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105



NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE
P A I D
Permit No. 8
Shreveport, LA